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After four years of very good work as editor of book 
reviews Clément Arsenault (Université de Montréal) 
resigned last spring. Clément assumed the post at the 
same time that I became editor of the journal, and I 
have been very grateful for his good work during this 
time, as have our readers. We thank him for his con-
tribution to our common goal, and we wish him all 
the best for the future. 

I am pleased to announce that Joseph Tennis (from 
the iSchool at University of Washington, Seattle) has 
accepted the position of Reviews Editor. Joe is famili-
ar to our members from his writing, both in Know-
ledge Organization and elsewhere, and from his very 

successful collaboration with Clément Arsenault as 
hosts of 2008’s International ISKO Conference in 
Montréal. I will ask Joe to articulate his vision for the 
Reviews in his first issue (vol. 37, no. 1, 2010). In the 
meantime, books, software, etc. for review may be 
sent to him at: The Information School, Mary Gates 
Hall, Box 352840, Seattle, WA 98195 USA. If you are 
interested in contributing reviews, please contact him 
via email at: jtennis@u.washington.edu. 
 
 
Richard. P. Smiraglia 
Editor-in-Chief 
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